
                                                August 13, 2001

           Commissioner Chairman, Lester Templin, called the meeting to order with all members
           present.  Minutes of the 8/6 meeting were approved as written, moved by Darle Dawes,
           second by Les, and passed.  Commissioners reviewed a letter from the State Dept. of
           Health, indicating the county has been awarded $12,413. for 7/01 thru 6/02/02, from the
           tobacco settlement funds in the Local Health Maintenance Fund.  It will be used for
           hepatitis serum for high school seniors.  They also noted the CAGIT distribution for 2002
           will be $5,385,225.  and the CEDIT share will be $1,452,557.  Les and Auditor, Carol
           Stefanatos, signed the $5,900.  grant award for placing STOP signs at rural railroad
           crossings, in 2002.  Commissioners reviewed the Jail/Memorial Hall custodian hours.
           After visiting the Walnut Street vacation site in Isaac Kellers Addition of Richvalley,
           Brian moved to deny the Charles Hunt petition to vacate the street, as it would
           potentially landlock a lot owned by Dorothea Biehl, second by Darle, and passed.
           Commissioners will direct highway supervisor, Larry Rice, to place gravel on the
           unimproved street, so it may be used by both adjacent parties.  Darle said he contacted
           United Acquisitions Services, and learned they are no longer interested in locating a
           communications tower on county highway property, as the city zoning approval process
           takes too long.  They're looking for lease space on an existing tower.  With no further
           business, the meeting adjourned.

           ____________________________     _________________________     __________________________
           Lester D. Templin, Chairman            Darle V. Dawes              Brian K. Haupert

           ATTEST: _________________________
                   Carol Stefanatos, Auditor


